# British Automobile Racing Club General Members Minutes July 8,2014 start 8.10PM

Absent: Nan Einarson: Minutes taken by: Pav K.

Minutes from last meeting motion to accept, Bill Loban 1st, Sherry 2nd

#### **INDY:**

Lunches are concern, Ms. Morrison is not available, Scott is looking for 7-8 people to help deliver.

BARC racing: 1600 complete, some interactions with GT Challenge (support). Sat & Sun late days, First hour on Sunday pace car rides.

Start times: Friday 6.30, Sat. 7.30 on track, Sun 7.15 on track. (competition at 9.05) Parking will be back at Industry building.

### **RACE**

We have two races coming up. The first is INDY which I will leave for Scott/Greg to speak to

- The second is the end of July Regional race the last weekend of July
- I am looking for someone to do Podium Awards and sponsor give aways based on a script I will be provided with. The is for Saturday afternoon after the challenge race and Sunday from about 2 PM on
- We had the equivalent of 121 full entries in June
- Our attempt to reduce the amount of cash that we collect, count and protect as entry fees has worked wonderfully. We collected about 1/3 of what we normally do in previous races
- Lunchtime lapping is getting a bit out of hand for this event. The WRRC report has or will outline what their plans are for randomly selected pace car rides. I have a second request for 7 VIP guess sponsors of a BARC member for pace car rides and the third request if for a group of 23 big brothers and sisters and their charges and handlers to come out to the event in a school bus, stay or 5 hours and have asked for a pace car escort for the school bus to do a track lap at lunch on the Saturday.
- This is the idea of Kyle Tasker, not a BARC member, and promoted by Jerry Priddle that many of you may know but I do not.
- Can I have your thoughts on this? All agreed to support this
- We're looking into some solutions for Radio reception improvement at CTMP-More about that later

### ONTARIO RACE ORGANIZERS

- We have not met for two months since the new Race Director collects the agenda items put forward and determines if a meeting is needed
- Issues to be dealt with in the meeting in two weeks include:
- -starting on the 2015 schedule

- -starting to track drivers running more than one class re multiple requests to separate classes so Joe can run both classes. It becomes an impossible task to create a schedule that satisfies everyones requirements
- -we need to have a meeting on at least a bi monthly meeting cycle
- -the status of DAC for 2015
- -a presentation by the Canadian Radical Group about their future
- -split qualifying by GT Challenge

### **MEMBERSHIP**

up to date 225 members, 43 new.

### **FINANCE**:

June race was a loss, hope to pick up in July.

### WRRC:

is doing recruitment for volunteers. For July race: 12 Volunteers are going to go around the track in pace car to get track experience (lunch time). Booth at the INDY, handouts tickets for July race.

### **SOCIAL:**

Date for banquette November 29<sup>th</sup>, tickets on sale September 1<sup>st</sup>.

# **NEWSLETTER**;

Next deadline after INDY race. Amy waiting for INDY with Newsletter.

#### **GIFTS:**

1)Vic Henderson; 2) Pat McDiarmid; 3) Doug Jones; 4)Dave Bailey; 5)Mary Lobban; 6)Jason Weins; 7)Tom Hyland; 8) Kyle Bast; 9) Marlene Rashleigh; 10) Andrew Jordan; 11) Paul Climenhage

50/50 draw: Mike Marino \$83.50

**FACEBOOK:** Vic encourages members to join, racers to talk about their races, how they did etc

## **CORRESPONDENCE:**

1 Membership, 12 UK Racing BARC magazines, large stickers with logos.

#### **BUY & SELL:**

Christie Martin is looking for an engine.

### **OLD BUS.:**

Looking for volunteers for Registration, Scruteneering, Judge of Facts, TRS.

# **NEW BUSINESS: none**

- Next meeting August 5<sup>th</sup>,2014
  Meeting adjourned Wayne 1<sup>st</sup>, ALL 2<sup>nd</sup>, carried